

Voiture 1379 Communiqué for September 2025

Due to Premade Nationale be held so close to our normal Voiture Locale Promenade we will forgo our Promenade again this month.

Voiture Nationale has moved into a new building. The new mailing address is 1635 Hawthorne Drive, Plainfield, IN 46168-1868. Since they are still unpacking and getting set up there may be some delays.

2026 Membership dues are being collected, if you have not paid yet please take a moment and do so.

The following members have not paid 2026 dues yet.

Robert Beatty, Gregory Blas, Timothy Coulter, Paul Ellison, Larry Hammes, Les Kelsay, John-Paul Kopp, Stanley Larson, Ronnie McBee, Tina Peterson, Darrell Richards, Mike Scruby, and John Worrel.

Please give or mail your dues (\$25) to Don Happy at 906 Kingston Ct., Liberty, MO 64068-3049. Thank you in advance.

Membership is decreasing rapidly and we need to find new members to replenish our ranks.

Rose Noonan was elected as Grand Chef de Gare, Benjamin Sargent was elected Grand Chef de Train, and was elected Forrest Johnson Grand Commissaire Intendant

John Michael Scruby in now the Cheminot Nationale aka "really a has been"

Congratulations to the Junior League Softball Team Sponsored by Voiture 460 Grande du Missouri! These talented young ladies not only won the Missouri State Championship, but also went on to compete at the National Tournament in Indiana! What an incredible accomplishment!

A special salute to Voiture 460 for proudly supporting them through the 40/8 Youth Sports Program

Thank you for your service to Our Great Nation and the 40et8 through Voiture 1379. If we all work together we can and do make a difference.

Robert C. Emery, Correspondant Locale, Voiture 1379

Check us out on the web www.fortyandeigth.org www.grandedumissouri.com www.voiture1379.com